
 

 
 

 
December 2022 Newsletter 

 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
The children are in full swing practising their Christmas songs, lines and dance routines. The 
excitement amongst the children for Christmas is building with lots of lovely visits and 
activities planned for them over these next few weeks. 
 
Breakfast Club 
The school’s Breakfast Club provision continues to be very popular in the mornings.  Doors 
open at 8:15am until 8:35am. Please ensure that all children attending Breakfast Club have 
an adult with them until the doors open.  
 
 
After School Club 
The last day for After School Club will be on Thursday 15th December 2022.  Please be 
advised that After School Club will resume on Monday 16th January 2023. 
 
 
School lateness and punctuality  
Doors open by 8.50am each morning to allow 10 minutes before registers are taken at 
9.00am.  Please make every effort to be on time in the mornings to ensure that the children 
are part of the morning routines and daily check-ins. 
 
 
Awareness and Fundraising Days 
 

• National Christmas Jumper Day - Thursday 8th December 2022 
 
 
 
Christmas Dinner Day 
Christmas Dinner Day will be Wednesday 14th December 2022. Pupils are welcome to wear 
Christmas themed clothing on this day.  
 
 
Christmas Productions - Friday 16th December 2022 
 
Early Years performance - ‘Christmas Counts’ from 9.30am – 10.30am 
   
Years 1 – 6 - ‘The Magical Christmas Jigsaw’ from 10.30am - 12.00pm 
 
Years 1 – 6 - ‘The Magical Christmas Jigsaw’ from 1.30pm – 3.00pm 
 
 
Christmas Concert tickets will be available to purchase from Monday 12th December 2022.  
Tickets will be on sale for £3.00 each with all families being allocated 4 tickets.  From 
Wednesday 14th December all spare tickets will be available to buy for anyone needing extra.  
Please ensure that the correct money is placed in a labelled, sealed envelope with your 
child/ren name and year group and passed onto your child's class teacher.  All of the money 
raised from the sale of the tickets will be used to support topics in the Spring and Summer 
term and contribute towards resources for classes. Many thanks for your support. 

Bryn C.P School 
Gelli Rd, Bryn, Llanelli, SA14 9TT 

Tel: 01554 821124 
 

Acting Headteacher/Pennaeth Dros Dro:  Mrs. Rachel Dawson 
Email: admin@bryn.ysgolccc.cymru 

 



Christmas Cinema Trip – Wednesday 21st December 2022 
 
Year 1 – Year 6 will be going to the cinema to watch Matilda the Musical on Wednesday 21st 
December 2022.   On the day, the children will be leaving the school at 9.15am. At the 
cinema, the children will receive a bag of sweets and a soft drink.  We are expected to be 
back in school at around lunctime.  
 
The overall cost of the the Early Years visit to Bryn Teg Farm and the upcoming cinema trip 
would have cost approximately £1800.  Due to various fundraising events organsied 
throughout the year, the PTCA have kindly agreed to subsidise this cost along with the 
school.  Many thanks PTCA. 
 
 
Christmas with ‘Crazy Clayton’ – Wednesday 21st December 2022 @ 1:15pm 
A Christmas party has been organised and hosted by Crazy Clayton for the children in 
Nursery and Reception.  Please can all morning Nursery attend the afternoon session for this 
day. 
 
 
Goodbye to Miss Smith and thank you! 
I would like to inform you all that Miss Smith, Our Year 5 teacher, will be leaving us at the end 
of the Autumn term to start a new job from January 2023 in Tavernspite Primary School as 
the new Early Years Teacher.  I am sure you will join me in congratulating Miss Smith and will 
agree that we will all be sorry to see her leave Ysgol Y Bryn.   We would all like to thank you 
and wish you the very best. 
 
Dates for your diary: 
 

Date Activity  

Thursday 8th December 2022 Christmas Jumper Day 

Wednesday 14th December 22 Christmas Dinner Day 

Monday 19th December 2022 Year 6 visiting Llys Y Bryn to sing carols 

Tuesday 20th December 2022 Year 6 making Christmas chocolate logs with the Women’s 
Institute 

Wednesday 21st December 2022 KS2 – Cinema trip 
Crazy Clayton Party @ 1.15pm 

Friday 23rd December 2022 INSET DAY 

Monday 9th January 2023 INSET DAY  

Tuesday 10th January 2023 Children return to school. 

 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Rachel Dawson 
Acting Headteacher 

 


